HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Memorial Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 11th July 2017.
	Councillors Present:
	Bill Gordon; Kat Love; Peter Mander; Jane Marsden; Rosie Olle; Heather Rodgers; Stuart Turner; Bridget Hanley; James Shuttleworth.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); Steve Wyatt (Asst. Clerk); County Councillor Judith Twigg; PCSO Anthony Boswell, Mrs Kirsty Kirkham.


	042/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from: Cllrs. Bill Hanley, Pauline Whitney, Jenny Wedgewood, DDDC Jean Monks and Clerk Allyson Jones. All accepted.

	043/17
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	044/17
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	045/17
	
	Public Participation - No members of the public were present

	046/17
	.1
	County Councillor Judith Twigg updated the meeting on the following – 

A letter has been received re: Station Approach parking problems. Cllr. Twigg requested opinions of the HPC, with regards the suggestion of double yellow lines to address this problem. Cllr. Twigg was advised that this, along with several other problem areas for parking and traffic management,  are on the agenda for the next Transport meeting (24/07/17) and that the Parish Council are already in contact with Isobel Mulligan (DCC) to resolve these issues ASAP. Cllr. Twigg asked to be kept informed of progress and it was agreed that minutes of the Transport Committee meetings would be forwarded to her.
The stepping stones over the River Derwent are still being assessed for repairs.

Hurst Clough repair – Cllr. Twigg has a meeting with an officer to discuss this.

Temporary traffic lights on Bradwell Road – it was hoped that these would have been removed by July but are still present. Bradwell Parish Council are dealing with this.
Cllr.  Twigg left the meeting at this point.

	046/17
	.2
	With her email of apologies for not being able to attend Jean Monks sent the following: (Clerk’s note – the following was received prior to the meeting but accidentally omitted from the meeting. It was, post meeting, circulated to the Full Parish Council and hence now included in these minutes.)
*I've mentioned the Leisure Review for the outsourcing of the four Leisure Centres. The review of the specification for the future management has now been completed

*Financial figures for the year are in fact better than anticipated. There are still savings to be achieved but the District is in a better position for any unexpected expenditure.

*The Local Plan relevant to the area outside the Park is out for consultation on the Inspector's comments.

*There is also consultation on the new Business Rate and Retention scheme. This is not likely to help DDDC enormously as the majority of income goes to DDC.

*The Economic Regeneration team are proactively looking for likely sites.

*There is a further review on Public toilets in those places who didn't take them over during the last review.

	047/17
	
	Minutes of the HPC meeting of 6th June 2017 had been circulated and were received, approved and signed by the Chair.

	048/17
	
	Finance

	048/17
	.1
	The Statement of Accounts had been circulated for review. The RFO reported that everything was to budget; season ticket sales are slightly below last years sales; schools usage is slightly less than last year; daily takings are very weather dependent, cloudy weeks being 25% of hot sunny weeks quite often

	048/17
	.2
	Accounts for payment as previously circulated were approved.  An amount of £10,850 had been invoiced for painting of the swimming pool solarium, £7k had been paid on account towards this. A payment to Ares for the design of the H4H of £500 plus VAT was required. Both of these payments were approved.

	048/17
	.3
	Councillors Rodgers and Mander were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 1st August 2017. Start time of 6.45 pm. The Clerk will send a reminder.

	048/17
	.4
	Utility Contracts to be reviewed. – The electricity contract runs out early August, quotes have been obtained and the best quote for green energy is with Hudson Green Energy. The RFO was authorised to renew the electricity contract with Hudson Green Energy. The gas contract has another 12 months to run but an increase in cost is to be expected. The water contract renewal will be considered in the future as suppliers do not yet have all processes in place.

	048/17
	.5
	Workplace Pension – The Declaration of Compliance from the Pensions Regulator was received and noted. RFO reported that this is costing about £20 per week.

	048/17
	.6
	To approve Training Courses bookings.  The Asst. Clerk asked for approval to attend two DALC courses – Finance for Clerks (£60, 11/09/17) and Planning (£40, 03/10/17) – both were approved.


	048/17
	.7
	Bank charges – RFO reported that when banking with Natwest no bank charges we applicable but there was no internet banking for the access that HPC required. The approved move to Unity bank now means that charges of 15p per entry are being applied but with the required internet banking. Due to no postage costs now being incurred the RFO reported that there is still a saving in costs with Unity.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed.)



	
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	049/17
	
	Swimming Pool Committee. To receive minutes of 13th and 21st June 2017 – minutes received with no matters arising.

	049/17
	.1
	Several quotes had been requested for completing the swimming pool works but only 2 had been received - AbbeyCliffe £13,600 and Andrews £15,180. Both quotes were circulated prior to and during the meeting.

Clerk’s note: Post meeting Cllrs.  were urged to comment on the choice of contractor.

	049/17
	.2
	RFO asked for clarification of the lift payment as the suppliers have the items in stock but are not releasing until payment is made. The Architects certification of payment, needs to be checked as to what the Architect certified payment for and if this did include the lift mechanism. It is thought that HPC may have paid Hursts on the Architect certification of payment but Hursts may not have paid the lift supplier prior to going out of business. RFO is to seek advice.

	049/17
	.3
	Cllr. Mander reported on the recent SPC meeting which set priorities for the next few years –  the priority was agreed as filtration and water circulation improvements.

	
	
	Recreation Committee

	050/17
	
	Recreation Committee – To receive minutes of 20th June 2017 meeting and note matters arising – minutes received.

	050/17
	.1
	Matters arising

PCSO Boswell joined the meeting at 20:15

Behaviour in the play park – Cllr. Marsden reported the recent anti-social behaviour on the playing field and that the Friends Of KGF Playing Field are drafting a letter to parents at Hathersage school and HVC, Cllr. Marsden asked if there had been any further complaints but there had been none. A notice of expected rules of behaviour in the play park are to be put in prominent places.
PCSO Boswell reported on a letter that the Police had received and that he had spoken to children in the park on several occasions, with his ‘body camera’ running but witnessed no foul language or aggressive behaviour. PCSO recommended CCTV is installed on a pole in the playing field. This suggestion is to be discussed at the next Recreation Committee meeting. PCSO also suggested lighting up the park.

PCSO reported on four recent burglaries in the village – 3 houses had been broken into during the Gala Week but on each occasion the properties were insecure. PCSO encouraged suspicious behaviour is reported to the Police on 101. Cllr. Marsden suggested an item in the Parish Newsletter. Cllr. Love suggested also using social media. Mrs. Kirkham suggested notices on the Parish noticeboard. PCSO said he would provide some suitable posters.
It was suggested that Careline is advised about recent crimes in the village
PCSO asked to be informed of when the village traffic CCTV installation date is agreed.

	
	
	Planning Committee.  

	051/17
	
	The Planning Committee had met on 5th and 28th June. The minutes were received. Please see the minutes for full details. 

	
	
	Report of the Amenities Committee and Heart 4 Hathersage Working Group.

	052/17
	.1
	Amenities Committee – Minutes H4H Working Group meeting were received and noted.

	052/17
	.2
	Matters arising.
Tenders for the H4H contract had been received and reviewed. The meeting agreed to the contract being awarded to T&C Williams with a contract price of £205,967.
The plans have been drawn down to come within the original cost. Toilets are to remain at a high standard; there will be soft and hard landscaping changes; more grass areas and fewer flag stones; no roof lights in the toilets; these changes will require changes to the planning application which will have to be resubmitted; a draft plan was circulated prior to and at the meeting that needs to be submitted to the Planning Authority. Several Cllrs. made comments that grass areas may soon look damaged and worn as people take short cuts – a suggestion to use tarmac/hard standing was well supported. A variation to planning permission (a section 73) is thought to be required for the removal of the roof lights (non-material amendment) – Architect Simon Gedye needs to be made aware of this.

Cllr. Marsden suggested getting on with restoring the toilets (permission without roof lights) while the landscaping is sorted out. This was agreed by the meeting.

Cllr. Mander will advise T&G Williams to go ahead with the toilet replacement under the current planning permission but a non-material amendment will be sought for not now providing the roof lights. The landscaping is on hold subject to an amended planning request in due course and discussion by the Amenities Committee/H4H.

	053/17
	
	Transport Committee – the next meeting will be 24/07/17 when Isobel Mulligan from DCC will be in attendance.

	054/17
	
	Website Group – nothing to report. 

	055/17
	
	Burial Ground – nothing to report.

	056/17
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	056/17
	.1
	Councillor Vacancies – Mrs. Kirsty Kirkham had submitted a letter of application to be considered as a co-opted Councillor. Mrs. Kirkham was welcomed to the Parish Council and was given the relevant paperwork to sign and return to the Assistant Clerk. Mrs Kirkham’s appointment to a sub committee will be at a future meeting.

	056/17
	.2
	Annual Report – approval of quote for publishing and printing and distribution arrangements – it was agreed that Alistair Cook would be appointed to carry out the design work of the annual report and Voltacreative would be appointed to print it.

	056/17
	.3
	Letter regarding Dale Brook Flood Mitigation Measures – the letter has been noted.

	056/17
	.4
	Social Media – Cllr. Love suggested that social media would be a good source of information and publicity for the great work that the PC does. This could be set-up with no comments/feedback allowed and with a limited number of administrators. There was positive support from the meeting as long as this is ‘bomb proof’. Cllr. Love is to meet with Asst. Clerk to carry out the initial set-up of a Parish Council Facebook page.

	056/17
	.5
	Community Safety Update – Alarm Response Management (emailed 26th June). – this was noted.

	
	
	Village Matters

	057/17
	.1
	Emergency Plan – Cllr. Marsden reported that this had been worked on in the past but never finalised. It was suggested work is started again after recent events to cover such events as fire, flood, electricity failure etc. It was thought that this should supplement the County Plans for such events.

	057/17
	.2
	Noise nuisance Maazi’s extractor fans – Cllr. Mander has visited and confirmed that the noise is bad, Rosie reported it is being investigated by the Planning Authority. Cllr. Mander said that as a PC we should be commenting – a letter is to be sent to DDDC, Environmental Health and PDNPA about the noise and smell.

	057/17
	.3
	Renewable Energy Enterprise in Hope Valley- There is to be a visit to Cllr. Marsden on Friday from DDC Renewables Energy team. Cllr. Marsden will report back in due course.

	057/17
	.4
	Village Plans – Following the Assistant Clerks attendance on a DALC Training Course about Neighbourhood Plans (NP), documentation had been circulated prior to the meeting. The meeting was generally in favour of formulating such a plan but felt more information was necessary before confirming this. RFO reported that he knew someone who had been heavily involved in writing NP for Dore, Sheffield. RFO will enquire if Mr. David Crossley will attend a future meeting to inform the PC on his experiences with Dore Neighbourhood Plan.

	057/17
	.5
	Request to reinstate the bus shelter. It is hoped in the near future to restart the work and H&S prevents opening it up as the site currently stands. A reply on this basis is to be sent.

	
	
	Memorial Hall

	058/17
	
	Memorial Hall - Management Committee Minutes were received - funding is being chased to refurbish the Stanage Hall and the charitable status is to be reviewed.

	059/17
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 1st August 2017 in the Main Hall

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.30 pm.
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